Dorridge Surgery PPG
Minutes of meeting  held on Tuesday 8th March 2016 at 7.00pm at the surgery

	1
	Apologies and Attendees 
· Anne and Gerald apologised

· Amanda, Ian, William, Jenny, Val, Adelaide, Mary, Yvonne and Don were present.  Margaret Pers also came along as a prospective new member and was introduced to the group members present

	2
	The minutes of last meeting and matters arising
The minutes had been circulated by email and were taken as read

Ian mentioned a couple of matters arising:  

· He was still looking into suitable storage for children's books in both the lower and upper waiting area. He planned to talk to Amanda about the options.

· Amanda had not had enough time to contact the company that supplied magazines on a monthly basis but promised to look into it shortly.

· Regarding possible open meetings it was suggested that the surgery have an Open afternoon in June – probably 18th – and that some of the rooms could be open with clinicians/specialists offering various tests eg. blood pressure, age/lung capacity testing, diabetes blood sugar.   Amanda mentioned that the Carers adviser and the Dementia   specialist could also be available.

	3
	Chairman's report
There was no chairman's report this month

	4
	Treasurer's report.  .

Latest figures have been circulated by email

· It was noted that further funds had been received which would ensure the future of Striders and Strollers. Ian requested that the Chair be kept informed of any approaches being made to external organisations for grants/donations to ensure the Chair was aware and avoid any duplication or embarrassment.

· It was planned to discuss the proposed questionnaire prepared to canvass the views of the Extend and Tai Chi membership, however, this had already been carried out, with the participating members voting for all the monies, going by a clear majority, to Charities. This action precluded any discussion on the wording of the document and it was recognised that the monies held in the Dorridge Patients Participation Bank Account would need to be addressed. It was made clear that the Striders and Strollers funds were ring fenced for their use only.  

· However Jenny and William said that they thought that the money attached to Extend 1 should be counted as PPG funds and the use of any surplus would be discussed first at a PPG meeting.  

· It was felt that it would be more sensible to open separate accounts for both Striders and Strollers and for Tai Chi/Extend and that, therefore, in the future there would be no need for the PPG to be involved in the management or audit of these accounts. 
· Reference was made to Extend 2, which are not included in the accounts, Ian requested further information to enable a full picture to be obtained, following which the necessary action agreed by the committee would be initiated.  


	5
	Travel appointments.
In view of the shortage of nursing time Val asked whether the amount of time allocated to travel advice appointments could be streamlined.   Suggestions included questionnaires to ascertain whether vaccinations were in fact needed, joint appointments for husbands and wives who were travelling together and who were happy to share a consultation, information leaflets about travelling safely and healthily.  Amanda said she would discuss this with the nurses but pointed out there could be clinical reasons why these suggestions would not be feasible



	6
	News from the Surgery
·  Amanda is developing a patient satisfaction questionnaire  to go on the website.

· She asked Adelaide and Mary if they could spare time in April to help her draft something to target younger patients, perhaps by text messages

· From 31 March patients will be able to request to see their Read Coded records on line, though they will have to provide photographic proof of identity and may have to wait about 14 days for access to be approved.  Amanda asked if members of the PPG would be willing to trial the service.  If so  please can they let her know by email.

	7
	AOB
· Mary mentioned the plans put forward by the head of Arden school for an enormous new school to be funded by the sale of land for new housing.  If it goes ahead the demands made on local services including the doctors' surgeries will be greatly increased.

· Ian mentioned the TVs in the waiting rooms and Amanda explained they were not working because of an IT glitch which she was attempting to solve.

	8
	Date of next meeting.   
Tuesday 12th April  - Apologies from Val



	
	


